

Boren Awards 1400 K Street NW, 7th Floor Washington, DC 20005 Tel 1-800-618-NSEP

April 18, 2014

Roy Chan 155 Waban Hill Road North Chestnut Hill, MA 02467

Dear Mr. Chan:

The National Security Education Program (NSEP) David L. Boren Fellowships screening process is complete for the 2014 competition. I regret that your application was not among those recommended for an award this year.

The selection process for Boren Fellowships was very competitive this year. All applications were reviewed carefully by screening panels. Unfortunately, only a limited number of fellowships are available and therefore, not all qualified candidates could be awarded funding. I encourage you to apply again, if your academic plans allow.

We appreciate your interest in the Boren Fellowships and hope that you will continue to pursue your international interests.

Sincerely,

Christopher Powers

Director

Boren Scholarships and Fellowships